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Make Charlie Ride the Hood!          
      Bill and Cheryl Dumsick are hosting the Holiday Party on December 12, 

2014, at 6:00 pm in their home at 13606 White Stone Court, Clifton, Virginia. 

Beverages and meat dishes are provided, while members bring a covered dish.  

Call Cheryl Dumsick  (703-968-0686) for a dish selection.  No early arrivals 

please! 

     A party tradition is to bring a wrapped childôs gift with the giftôs gender 

and age marked on it, and a childôs winter clothing item.  The gifts and cloth-

ing serve as an emergency supply for the Sullivan House in Arlington County.  

Jonathan Olson and Charlie Klein deliver the gifts and clothing.  Our goal is to 

completely fill Jonathanôs car with our generosity so that Charlie has to ride on 

the hood.  If you canôt attend the party, gifts can be dropped off at Len Igna-

towskiôs home at 2408 Oak Vale Court, N.W., Vienna.  Call for a delivery time at 703-255-0353.  The holiday party replaces the 

December membership meeting. 

 The eventôs only shortcoming is that there is a need for better member attendance.  Mark your calendar now!  Letôs make 

this holiday a little more joyful for the less fortunate and have Charlie ride the hood! Come to the Party! 

 

WOMEN VETERANS NEED BRASSIERES 
 One recent Lesson Learned from the chapter managing the Women and Children Clothing Station at the annual Winterha-

ven Sanddown is the need for womenôs brassieres.  The station has a plentiful inventory of female needs from personal care items to 

winter coats.  However, the essential need for this overlooked item was featured in a recent Washington Post article.  Cost appears to 

be primary barrier. 

 In conjunction with the staffing of this station, the chapter is collecting new and used bras for this need and with a priority 

for large size bras.  They will be distributed at the 2016 Winterhaven Standdown at the Washington D.C. VA Medical Center on 

January 23, 2017.  Used bras should be gently washed or dry cleaned.  New and used bras are to be mailed to Vietnam Veterans of 

America, Chapter 227, P.O. Box 5653, Arlington, Va.   22205-0653.  They can be delivered to the December 12th Holiday Party, the 

January 07th, board meeting, and the January 21st membership meeting.  To provide an ample supply, you are encourage to ask your 

friends and other organizations to support this endeavor. 
 

2016 VETERAN STANDDOWN 
 The 2016 Winterhaven Standdown at the Washington D.C. VA Medical Center is sched-

uled for January 23, 2017.  A chapter tradition is to staff the women and children clothing station.  

The daylong event is filled with many joyous and memorable encounters when a needy woman vet-

eran, a spouse or child finds a needed clothing item.  Two special memories were a teenager getting 

a very beautiful prom dress that was beyond her parents resources and to a lady veteran receiving an 

elegant dress.  She was wearing jeans to church and was very mindful of the stares at her attire.  

With her new dress, she was going to sit in the churchôs front row! 

 The downside is that member attendance has been declining for the last several years.  The 

program provides a light breakfast, lunch, drinks and snacks.  The main reward is that you are ful-

filling our founding principle, ñNever Again Will One Generation of Veterans Abandon Another.ò  

 You must register the volunteer form by December 18, 2015.   

 

VVA AND AVVA LIFE MEMBERSHIP SALE OF $ 100  

ENDS 

DECEMBER 31, 2015 
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   THE OVERLAND CAMPAIGN  

 Ben Buckley, chapter member and avid historian, combined historic 

facts and humanistic tidbits to create a visual depiction of civil war battles 

between Fredericksburg and Doswell, Virginia.  His presentation gave real 

meaning to those historical markers in this area of Northern Virginiaôs front 

yard. 

 The two better known battles of Fredericksburg of December 11-13, 

1962 and Chancellorsville of April 27ðMay 6, 1963 were Confederate army 

victories.  Chancellorsville is credited as General Robert E. Leeôs greatest 

military victory.  Like all victories, each has its own cost.  Stonewall Jackson, 

one of Leeôs best leaders, was accidentally shot by his own men as the battle 

extended into the night.  His men mistook Jackson as Union soldier due to 

his dark blue uniform.  He died ten days later.  His absence combat leader-

ship at Gettysburg is attributed as a factor in the Union victory. 

 After Gettysburg, General Leeôs Army of Northern Virginia was 

given the mission of defending Richmond against the advances of the Army 

of the Potomac.   This action started a series of battles that are often ignored 

in Civil War history, but they were instrumental in the eventual surrender of 

Leeôs army and the end of the Civil War. 

 In March 1864, Ulysses S. Grant was promoted as commander of all 

Union forces from his victories in the west.  He changed the Army of the Potomac mission of capturing Richmond to the destruc-

tion of Leeôs army.  This campaign is known as the Overland Campaign.   Three battles, The Wilderness, Spotsylvania Court 

House, and North Anna River resulted in Union victories or stalemates that forcing Lee to retreat to Petersburg and to surrender at 

Appomattox on April 9, 1865.  The battle causalities were high for both sides, but Lee could not replace his losses.  Lee had to re-

treat or face destruction.  These engagements changed battlefield tactics of two lines charging each other to one force attacking a 

fortified line of trenches and cannon fire.  The surrender ceremony reflected the style of each general.  General Lee arrived on a 

white horse and dressed in a spotless dress confederate officer uniform.  General Grant arrived from the field with mud on his boots 

and pants with his traditional cigar.  Despite these political differences, they left with respect and compassion for each side.  His 

presentation reminded us that war are not glorious events, but ones that end in pain and losses for both sides.   The human wave 

assaults with deadly artillery fire resulted in massive casualties on both sides within hours.  The Battle of the Spotsylvania Court 

House resulted in фΣллл ŎŀǎǳŀƭǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ уΣллл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘΦ   
 He encouraged everyone to tour these small but historical battlefields just down I-95.  The three last battle areas are so 

small that the local governments, private citizens, and historical groups are working to preserve them.  He is one of those citizens. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BAND OF BROTHERS FOREVER! 
    Our hosting of the Lyons VAMC Combat PTSD Class visits to The Wall and Arlington National Cemetery demonstrates our 

special veteran brotherhood and sisterhood.  The November 18th class visit was one of the most heartwarming where patriots of 

different generations comforted each other over grieving for lost ones.  Special thanks to Ben Buckley for serving as the host and 

Bill Shugarts as the official photographer for the last five years, YES, five years.  Bruce Waxman and Len Ignatowski served as 

hosts too.   The next class visit is scheduled for December 30th.  Mark it on your calendar for your attendance. 

.Ŝƴ .ǳŎƪƭŜȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ ŦŀŎǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎǘƻπ

Ǌȅ ƛƴ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŜǎǎ ƻŦ [ŜŜ ŀƴŘ DǊŀƴǘ ŀǘ !ǇǇƻπ

ƳŀǧƻȄΦ  tƘƻǘƻ ōȅ [Ŝƴ LƎƴŀǘƻǿǎƪƛ 


